In our school we are respectful and kind. We take responsibility for our own actions and help each other to make the right choices.

Issue: 10 ★ Date: January 2022

★ Term Value: Achievement

Website: www.primary.ac.fk

Principal's Desk

Dear Parents and Careers,

A very Happy New Year to you all and a warm welcome back to the start of Term 2. We are looking forward to welcoming all the children back to school.

This Terms Value is Achievement and we will be supporting all of our children to be successful learners and members of our school community.

A gentle reminder: our younger children require more support for their journey to and from school and it is important these children are brought to and collected from school by an adult to keep them safe, saving that next exciting step in their journey to independence for year 3.

Please can we also encourage the children not to arrive in the playground until 8:45 am for the morning session and 1:15pm for the after noon to make sure staff are available and on duty.

Road Safety: we understand that it is always very exciting to come back to school and see our friends. Can we ask that you remind children about how to travel safely too and from school. It is important that children cross the roads safely before school, at lunchtime and after school.

As you maybe aware some of our staff have been asked to extend their quarantine. Please be reassured that a carefully thought out plan has been put in place to ensure that all of our children have a safe and happy start to the term.

Kind Regards

Gaynor Kilmister

Please visit our school website to see what we are up to this term. Every week we also display our students of the week and our kindness cup winner!



Dates for your diary

25th January 2022—School Re-opens for all pupils

1st February 2022—Y4 Museum Visit

7th February 2022—Y6 Moody Brook Field Trip

Week BEGINNING 14th February—Dental Checks

15th February 2022—KS2 Sports Morning at the Racecourse

24th February 2022—Y2 Kidney Island Visit

25th February 2022—Y2 Kidney Island Visit

Week BEGINNING 28th February 2022—Summer Camp, Hillcove

Please note dates for Sports Day and Educational Visits may have to change dependent of weather conditions. Information nearer the dates will be available to confirm arrangements.

Off School?

Please ring school on 27294 before 9:00 am if your child is going to be away from school sick.

Hospital appointments-Please inform the school secretary of these in advance. Children in years 1 to 6 must be collected from and brought back to the office so they can be signed back in.

Access to school for parents should always be through the main entrance via the School Office.

Travelling overseas -If you are going to be away please let the office know who the next of kin are or who the children will be staying with.

It is important that you let us know when your contact details change so we can keep pupil records up to date in case of emergencies.



